

December 28, 2007

M516

Q-8

Shirley Xu
Health Physicist
Medical Branch
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
475 Allendale Road
King of Prussia, PA 19406-1415

RE: Radioactive Materials License 03001334 License No. 08-11182-01

Docket No. 030-01334

Dear Ms. Xu:

We are writing in response to your letter dated December 26, 2007. Below is Greater Southeast Community Hospital's response to your questions/concerns:

- a. Specialty Hospital of Washington has entered into an Asset Purchase Agreement with Envision Healthcare Corporation on August 22, 2007 to purchase the Hospital's land, equipment and facilities by October 31, 2007.
- b. The hospital will continue to provide service under Greater Southeast Community Hospital. For further concerns, you may reach Thelma Blalock, Vice President of Professional Services by calling (202) 574-6939.
- c. No change in staffing was or will be made in the Department of Radiology at this time.
- d. No change in organization, location, or facilities was or will be made in the Department of Radiology at this time. Upgrade of radiological equipment is being considered and explored, but no change has been made to date.
- e. Greater Southeast intends to maintain compliance with the licensing standards established by the Nuclear Regulatory Commission and continue its quality control program.

141388

Letter to NRC December 28, 2007 Page 2 of 2

- f. All records are being retained by the facility (Greater Southeast Community Hospital) despite the change in owners.
- g. Specialty Hospitals of Washington intends to abide by all constraints, conditions, requirements and commitments set forth by the Nuclear Regulations Commission in maintenance of the licensed program at Greater Southeast.

If there are any questions or if additional information is needed regarding the above matter, please contact Thelma Blalock, VP of Professional Services at (202) 574-6939.

Sincerely,

Onef Executive Officer

Cc: Thelma Blalock

/sdd